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Metropolitan King County Council
Budget and Fiscal Management Committee
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SUBJECT:  

Proposed Ordinance 2015-0059 relates to a public health teen clinic lease to provide continuing public health services in the Seattle area (at Rainier Beach High School) 

SUMMARY:

The proposed lease would be for five years, in accordance with the HUD grant stipulations. The lease is a zero-dollar lease and utilizes public health staff funded by the Seattle Families and Education Levy. The clinic is used by 70 percent of the students at Rainier Beach High School. The lease contains significant tenant improvements essential to providing improved health care at this center.

BACKGROUND:

The Rainier Beach school-based health center was the first school-based health center in Seattle, initially funded as a two-year pilot with start-up funds from the City of Seattle in 1987. The center was renovated in 2014 due to the following reasons, according to the Executive:

1. insufficient heating and ventilations systems not up to code
1. overloaded and unreliable electrical panels not up to code
1. non-HIPAA compliant sound privacy in mental health provider and school nurse’s offices
1. non-compliance with ADA
1. inadequate medical laboratory facilities
1. inadequate immunization preparation and medication storage areas
1. insufficient clinical workspace for school nurse
1. insufficient mental health provider office space
1. inefficient provider and clerical workspaces

Public Health – Seattle & King County (Public Health) operates the Rainier Beach school-based health center with funding from the City of Seattle Families and Education Levy. Public Health provides medical/physical health services. Group Health provides mental health services.

The Council approved the policy decision to move forward with the proposed renovation of the Rainier Beach school-based health center when it appropriated $305,356 to be backed by federal and private grants (Ordinance 17855, July 28, 2014) and a $63,000 loan from the City of Seattle (Ordinance 17905, October 6, 2014). 

ANALYSIS:

Ordinance 2015-0059 would authorize the Executive to execute a lease for an 1100-square foot health center at Rainier Beach High School. 

The lease term would commence on October 1, 2014 and terminate on June 30, 2019 with two additional five-year options. Entering into the nearly five-year lease would enable Public Health to comply with the terms of the HUD grant that supported a portion of the tenant improvement costs at the health center. 

The cost of the lease is estimated to be $0 over the lease period, with a $353 monthly rental rate and utility and custodial fees waived contingent on provision of clinic services. 

Council’s legal counsel completed its legal review and identified no material issues.

INVITED:

1. Michael Gedeon, Chief Administrative Officer, Public Health – Seattle & King County
2. Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, Department of Executive Services

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Ordinance 2015-0059, with attachments 
2. Transmittal letter
3. Fiscal note
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